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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:02 PM

MEMBERS PRESENT
Donald Haskin, Chairman
Ronald Phetteplace, Member
Robert Spence, Member
Dale Abell, Member

MEMBERS ABSENT
Ron Derby, Member

SUPPORTING STAFF IN ATTENDANCE
Amber Harding, Permits Manager, Land Use and Growth Management
Betty Nickerson, Sr. Administrative Coordinator, Land Use and Growth management

1. CALL TO ORDER
Call to Order the Board of Electrical Examiners meeting.

2. ROLL CALL
Roll Call of the Board of Electrical Examiners meeting.

3. REVIEW AND APPROVE MINUTES

Motion to approve the meeting minutes from February 6, 2024.
Motion by Ronald Phetteplace, second by Dale Abell.

Final Resolution: Motion Carries

Yea: Ronald Phetteplace, Donald Haskin, Robert Spence, Dale Abell

4. SECRETARY'S REPORT
Amber Harding, Permits Manager, Land Use and Growth Management read the monthly report for the month of
February 2024.

5. NEW BUSINESS

A. Enrollment for April 10th and 17th 2024 Training Classes

Don Haskin, Chairman thanked SMECO (Southern Maryland Coop) and Ron Derby for holding the April 10th
and 17th 2024 and 2024 training class at the SMECO (Southern Maryland Coop) facility in Leonardtown, MD.
There are 29 students enrolled for the class. Amber Harding, Permits Manager stated that Jenna Guzman,
Communications Director, St. Mary's County Government will post the flyer for the April 10th and 17th 2024
training class on social media March 8, 2024. It was also recommended for everyone to comment on the St.
Mary's County Facebook page. Jenna Guzman, Communications Director, St. Mary's County Government also
recommended to Amber Harding, Permits Manager, Land Use and Growth Management that sharing the post 1s
great but if you comment on the post it drives engagement levels. Amber Harding, Permits Manager, Land Use
and Growth Management will email the Board of Electrical Examiner members the link for the Facebook page.
Amber Harding, Permits Manager, Land Use and Growth Management will also send an email to clectricians
who may want to attend the April 10th and 17th 2024 training class.



6. BEE ROUND TABLE

A. Round Table

Don Haskin, Chairman has not heard anything from MUELEC (Maryland Uniform Electrical Licensing
Examination Committee) at this time. Amber Harding, Permits Manager, Land Use and Growth Management
stated that all permit type applications soon will be available online. Amber Harding, Permits Manager, Land
Use and Growth Management stated MDIA (Middle Department Inspection Agency) has hired a new inspector.
Don Haskin, Chairman received a call from an electrician that has come behind a company that does energy
work for SMECO. He noticed many violations. Don Haskin, Chairman suggested that the electrician get in
touch with MDIA (Middle Department Inspection Agency) if they could not take any action it should be
brought to the Board of Electrical Examiners for review.

7. ADJOURN

Motion to adjourn the Board of Electrical Examiners meeting March 5, 2024.
Motion by Robert Spence, second by Dale Abell.

Final Resolution: Motion Carries

Yea: Ronald Phetteplace, Donald Haskin, Robert Spence, Dale Abell



